From: Michael Penicnak 
Sent: Thursday, April 12, 2018 9:50 AM
To: Steve Berlin
Cc: John Molloy
Subject: ILEDA Event Attendance

Mr. Berlin,

I am a dues paying member of the Illinois Economic Development Association. As part of this, I sit on the membership committee. Of my own volition, I created a spreadsheet of relevant individuals for a recruitment drive. I began this volunteer work on October 9, 2017 and ended February 14, 2018. On February 14, in recognition of my volunteer work, I was offered a complementary ticket to the Illinois Economic Development Association's Consulate General Gala at the Union League Club on April 11, 2018. Normally, such a ticket would cost $70. The ticket was offered by Rob French, Director of Association Management at Cook-Witter, Inc., in his capacity as Executive Director of the Illinois Economic Development Association. I have attached that email here.

After confirming via a phone conversation with Rob French that the offer still stood (March 21, 2018), I sought guidance from human resources on whether as the initial offer of complimentary event attendance was prior to the receipt of an official offer letter from the City of Chicago, but the event would be attended on while a City of Chicago employee was acceptable. 

I attended the event on Wednesday April 11, 2018 and am emailing you to inform you of this within the ten day window.

Please do not hesitate to reach out if additional information is required.

Michael Penicnak
Project Coordinator, Business Development - Industrial
Department of Planning and Development

